  The Roman Catholic Parish of Ss. Peter & Michael         
       Woolston in the Warrington Pastoral Area         
Minutes of the Meeting of the Parish Council

Tuesday 7th March 2023 at 7.00pm
Present: 

J L G (Chair for meeting); C G; M F (Secretary); G T; T H; G A; T O; J M; J J G
  1
Welcome and Opening Prayer 
J L G had accepted the position of Chair for the meeting and welcomed everyone to the meeting. A minute’s silence was observed by the Parish Council in memory of Frank Hawley who sadly passed away on Saturday, 4th March 2023. Frank had been a member of the Parish Council since its inaugural meeting on Sunday 7th October 2007. May he be with God and rest in peace. J L G then led the opening prayer.
  2
Apologies
G R; M H 1; M H 2; T F; T W; V M; P D
  3
Chair Introduction and Matters Arising From Minutes 
The minutes from the meeting of the Parish Council held on 7th February 2023 was accepted by the Parish Council. There were no matters arising except those featured on the agenda.
  4
Liturgy
J M said that weekend Mass attendances in February; by adding together the three Masses which count as the weekend; Saturday, Sunday and Wednesday; were an average of 170 parishioners attending Mass - compared to an average of 158 attending Mass in January. J M said the attendances were down 5% on last February, and about 21% down on pre Covid-19 levels. J M said he had spoken to D H about the fall in attendances at Masses and he had confirmed that this was consistent with the average falls in attendances at Masses across the deanery.
J M also said that there was still no further news of the appointment of a new resident parish priest; however he would continue to speak to D H about this issue. D H had confirmed to J M that the Easter Services would therefore be covered by Fr. M D and Fr. R. D H also said there would be a coach to the Chrism Mass at the Cathedral on 5th April. This would be notified to the parishioners on the website and in the church bulletin.
The format for the weekly Stations of the Cross during Lent was agreed, with the school children leading The Stations of the Cross on Wednesday, 22nd March 2023.

J M said that the final date for registering for the sacrament of Confirmation was 17th March 2023. The numbers registering so far were well down on last year.

J M also advised the Parish Council that the four candidates who had volunteered to become Eucharistic Ministers had completed their training and were now awaiting DBS checks before they could commence their duties.
5
AGM
The Parish Council agreed to hold the AGM at 7.00pm on Tuesday, 11th April 2023, before the monthly SPAM meeting. The agenda would be issued before the meeting.
6
Parish trip to Lourdes
This year is the Liverpool Archdiocesan Centenary Pilgrimage to Lourdes. G A had received confirmation from twelve parishioners who wished to join the Archdiocesan pilgrimage on 21st – 28th July 2023. The numbers interested and who had paid their deposits were sufficient to go ahead with the parish trip and G A was currently considering whether other parishes not organising their own trip would like to join up with St Peter’s to further increase the numbers going on the trip.  
7
Fund Raiser for Memorial Garden

The Parish Council agreed that the event on Sunday, 30th April 2023 would be a Family Fun Day and would start at 1.00pm and finish around 4.00pm. The event would be advertised in the church bulletin and on the church website. The Parish Council agreed that further details of the event would be discussed at the next meeting of the Parish Council on 11th April 2023.
8
AOB
Rubbish left near Garages
The gardener had discovered rubbish left behind the garages at the far end of the car park. He had cleared this away, but it is not part of his job. The Parish Council agreed that a note should be put in the church bulletin and on the website asking parishioners to notify members of the Parish Council if they see anyone tipping rubbish on church property.
Recognition Award for L C
L C notified the Parish Council that she had purchased an outside storage locker for her recognition award for her assistance to Fr. G over many years. T H confirmed that a cheque from parish funds was being sent to Louise to reimburse her for the cost of the item.
Parish One Hundred Club
T O said that he had received confirmation from HSBC that they had closed the old lottery account and that the balance had been transferred to the new lottery account at Lloyds Bank. T O said that a number of season ticket renewals were now due and parishioners would be reminded about them in the church bulletin and on the website.
Maintenance 
The Parish Council agreed to put up the Church Easter Garden on Friday afternoon, 31st March 2023 commencing at 2pm.
Frank Hawley 
The Funeral arrangements for Frank Hawley are currently set for Monday 3rd April 2023 with concelebrated Requiem Mass at 11.00am at church with committal at Walton Lea crematorium at 12.40pm. G T said he would be able to live stream the church service on the SS Peter and Michael You Tube channel.
9
Date of Next meeting
The next meeting of the Parish Council will be held in the Millennium Room on Tuesday, 11th April 2023 following the AGM which commences at 7.00pm. The Agenda will be circulated before the meeting.
10
Close
The meeting closed at 8.00pm with a prayer led by J M.
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